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11. Proceedings of the Working Group

5. The Working Group held three meetings, on 16 and 19 October and on
pt November 2018. At its 1st meeting, on 16 October, the Working Group adopted its

work programme and decided to hold its discussions in the framework of informal
consultations. At that meeting, the Working Group discussed outstanding issues
relating to the draft comprehensive convention and Mr. Angel Homa (Peru), in his
capacity as Coordinator of the outstanding issues on the draft comprehensive
convention, reported on discussions that had taken place intersessionally. Informal
consultations on the draft comprehensive convention were also held on 16 and 19
October and on 1st November, including on the on the way forward. The Coordinator

held further informal informal consultations with delegations on 16,18 and 19 October

2018. At its 2nd meeting, on 19 October, the Working Group considered the question

of convening a high-level conference under the auspices of the United Nations. At its
3rd meeting, on 1 November 2018, the Working Group considered proposed
recommendations of the Working Group to the Sixth Committee.

6. The Working Group recommended that the Sixth Committee, in the resolution
for this year, includes the following text:

'''Decides to recommend that the Sixth Committee, at the seventy-

fourth session of the General Assembly, establish a working group

with a view to finalizing the process on the draft comprehensive

convention on international terrorism as well as discussions on the

item included in its agenda by Assembly resolution 54/110

concerning the question of convening a high-level conference under

the auspices of the United Nations;

Recognizes the valuable dialogue and efforts of Member States
towards resolving any outstanding issues, and encourages all

Member States to redouble their efforts during the intersessional

period;"

7. The recommendation was made by the Working Group on the understanding

that in their intersessional efforts. Member States will, as in the past, work closely with

the Coordinator on outstanding issues on the draft comprehensive convention, with

assistance by the Secretariat.





understanding that all proposals continued to be on the table and that nothing was
agreed until everything was agreed. The Coordinator also presented the rationale
underlying his proposal, in particular on the added value of differentiating between
"without prejudice clauses" and exclusions per se.

12. The informal consultations were then adjourned to proceed to informal informal

consultations convened by the Coordinator and aimed at addressing the outstanding
issues. These consultations took place on 16 and 18 October, as well as on 19 October
after adjournment of the informal consultations.

13. A number of delegations engaged in the specifics of the non-paper circulated.
Among the issues considered were the issue of whether to include the term "armed
forces" or not, the question of different legal regimes applying during armed conflict
and in peacetime, the question of how the draft Comprehensive Convention would
apply to entities such as ISIS when engaged in armed conflict, and the meaning of some
of the terms employed, such as the 




